Hopewell Executive Board Meeting
Tremont, IL
September 16, 2019
I. Call to Order
a. President Camryn Picken called the meeting to order at 6:18 p.m.
II. Roll Call
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Recording Secretary Madison Edwards was absent.
III. Officer Reports
a. President Camryn Picken: Camryn Picken explained the ice breaker options she had planned for the Fall Workshop, and talked about the Certificates of Attendance. 
b. First Vice President Aymee Julius: Aymee Julius had nothing new to report.
c. Second Vice President Lizel Fehr: Lizel Fehr had been working on the council connections, and was going to email the speaker for a short bio about her. 
d. Recording Secretary Madison Edwards: In Madison Edwards’ absence, Liaison Makayla Biggs, distributed the minutes from the last meeting. Everyone read the minutes individually. Makayla Biggs asked if there were any corrections. Corrections were made to previous minutes. The minutes were approved as corrected. 
e. Treasurer Emily Hilst: Emily Hilst read the treasurer report. The balance as of October 21, 2019 was $5,071.08. There was a total income of $350.00. The current balance as of October 21, 2019 is $5,421.08
f. Convention Secretary Samantha Curtis: Samantha Curtis talked about the troubles she was having with finding a speaker, but she eventually found one. The speaker’s name is Shannon Sandoval, and she is a communications professor at Bradley University. Samantha hoped to have three different speakers, but she hadn’t heard back from the other two.
g. Liaison Makayla Biggs: Makayla Biggs updated the website. 
IV. Old Business
a. Fall Mail: Camryn told the group that she had sent out the fall mailing.
V. New Business 
a. Outfits for Fall Workshop: As a group the board decided that we would wear our new crewnecks and jeans to the workshop.
b. Scripts: Camryn Picken passed out the partial draft of the scripts for everyone to look over, and we added a few things.
c. Speaker from State Board: Camryn Picken brought up the idea that Sidney could talk at the Convention about our service project Let It Be Us.
d. Duties for Fall Workshop: Camryn passed out a paper with the duties for each member of the board, and we discussed them. 
e. Next Meeting Date: It was determined that the next meeting date would be November 18, 2019 at 6 p.m. at Tremont High School.
VI. Advisors Comments 
a. The advisors did not have any comments to add, outside of what was discussed in old/new business previously. 
VII. Adjournment
a. President Camryn Picken entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:53 p.m.
b. Aymee Julius Moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:53 p.m. Lizel Fehr seconded that motion.
